
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Enforcement, Councillor Angela Page 

has made the following executive decision:  
 
 
FLY TIPPING ACTION PLAN UPDATE 
 

Reference Report: 

FT ACTION PLAN UPDATE 2023, 14/11/2023 Public Protection and Enforcement 
Policy Development & Scrutiny Committee    

 
 

Decision: 
 

The Portfolio Holder agreed to the updated fixed penalty charge amounts as outlined 

in the Fly Tipping Action Plan report. 
 
Reasons: 
 

As part of the Council’s Public Protection and Enforcement Portfolio Plan 2023/24, 
there is a commitment to keeping the Borough’s streets clean and green and to 

reduce litter, dog fouling and fly-tipping through programmed contracted works, 
education and enforcement activity. Targets have been set to reduce the number of 
fly-tipping incidents in the borough to less than 3000 per annum. 

 
On Friday, 7th July 2023, the Government announced details of changes to the upper 

limit finals for fixed penalty notice levies with changes introduced under the Anti-
Social Behaviour Action Plan. The decision of the Portfolio Holder would bring the 
charges levied by the Council in line with the changes that had been brought in by 

central government. 
 

The proposed decision was scrutinised by the PPE PDS Committee on 14th 
November 2023 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 

 
 
………………………………………….. 

Councillor Angela Page  
Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Enforcement 
 
TASNIM SHAWKAT 
Director of Corporate Services & Governance 
Bromley Civic Centre 

Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 
Date of Decision:   16 November 2023 

Decision Reference:   PPE 23009 



 
 

 
  


